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Item 1: Call to order/ Pledge of Allegiance 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chair David Rowley.  Board of 
Education members in attendance were Sandra Berardy, Robert Mitchell, Thomas 
McNally, Steven Loiler, Todd Pomazon, David Rowley and James Wood.  Also in 
attendance were Superintendent Pamela W. Aubin, Assistant Superintendent Brian 
Levesque, Business Manager Kathy Lamoureux and Elementary Principals Lori Caron, 
Mark Johnson, Amy Espinoza, Jill Mazzalupo, and Teacher Union Representative 
Mary Alidia.  Also in attendance were Town Council members Candice Buebendorf 
and Laura Tanner. 
 

Item 2:  Budget suggestions, 2012-13 
 
Chairperson Rowley opened the meeting by welcoming everyone, introducing Board of 
Education members, and giving a brief summary of the budget assumptions, 
constraints, and guidelines and priorities.  
 
P. Aubin introduced the administrative staff and members of the press.   
 
A discussion followed concerning the 2012-13 budget.  Questions concerning a 
possible full day kindergarten program and exploring additional efficiencies such as 
emailing vs. paper and the use of Applitrack were answered by P. Aubin 
 
D. Rowley asked Board members for comments. 

 
Item 3:  Adjournment 
 

Motion: That the meeting is adjourned. 
 
 Approved by:   Sandra Berardy 
 Seconded by:  Robert Mitchell 
 Vote:    Carried unanimously 
 

The meeting adjourned at 6:02 p.m. 
  
Submitted by, 
 
 
 
Pamela W. Aubin 
Superintendent of Schools  
 


